

# Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday 21<sup>st</sup> May 2018

## Present

- Susan Young (chair)
- Hugh McClintock
- David Rhead
- Iain Lane
- David Easley
- Paul Abel
- Arthur Williams
- Steve Parkhouse
- Matt Turner

## Apologies

- Andrew Martin
- Mara Ozolins
- Jack Chisholm

## Agenda items

### Cyclists and tram tracks

Broxtowe were advised to include the cycle route in the Myfords development, but for some reason decided not to. Paul Hillier wants to meet us to discuss the facts.

### Actions

- **Hugh** to get “facts” from Paul Hillier @ NCC
- **Hugh** to make sure site meeting is arranged
- **Larry** to fetch tram crash details from the database
- **Iain** to write to Broxtowe and Nottingham City Council councillors about his recent incident on the Chilwell High Road area, and to encourage others (from the database) to do the same..

## Hi-viz vests

David Rhead presented the idea of supplying some “hi-viz” vests warning drivers about the dangers that cyclists face around tram tracks. The meeting felt that this wasn’t useful.

## GDPR

Perhaps we have to consider how we act when members email each other about particular campaigning issues. The consensus of the meeting is that it’s not going to matter for a group of our size.

## CCF stocks

Continuing discussion from previous months about doing something with our remaining stocks. Action: **Susan** to take books from David L and then liaise with Andrew about further steps

## Green festival

Need volunteers to man our stall, to discuss next month.

## Slack

Iain expressed a desire to have a better & more inclusive way to manage Pedals discussions between meetings. He presented a potential option which is a site on slack.com, a team collaboration site. **Iain to circulate the join link for pedalsnottingham.slack.com via Hugh.**

## Riverside path right of way

If you’re making a right of way claim you need to have the widest support base you can – that means walkers, cyclists, horse riders etc. There was a long discussion about whether it is better to begin collecting evidence for a claim before or after engaging with the landowner.

## Future Meetings

June – Hugh to ask Andrew to Chair, Paul A to take minutes

LCWIP meeting – Steve P and Hugh to attend